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February 27, 2020 

VIA EMAIL & RESS 

Ms. Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 26th Floor 
PO Box 2319 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 

Re:  Board File No. EB-2019-0037 – 2020 Cost of Service Application 
 Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc. – Licence No. ED-2002-0559 
 

Dear Ms. Long: 

This letter is to inform the Board that while Procedural Order 1 indicates that Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc (GSHi) is to file 
responses to written interrogatories by March 2nd, 2020, GSHi is not in a position to do so.  GSHi has dedicated a team to 
responding to these interrogatories and is working as quickly as possible to file the response.  However, responding to 
the volume of interrogatories received is not, it appears to us, achievable by March 2nd, 2020. 

Accordingly, GSHi is formally requesting an extension to file its interrogatory responses; based on our current progress 
we would suggest that an extension to March 10th, 2020 should be sufficient.  We can advise that the additional time 
would also help GSHi provide updated 2019 actual data (on an unaudited basis) with our interrogatory responses 
wherever possible.  It is our hope that this length of extension can be accommodated with the existing schedule, such 
that the settlement conference dates that have been set aside by the Board and the parties will not need to be 
rescheduled.   

Should you require anything further, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 

Sincerely,  

Original Signed By 
 
Tiija Luttrell, CPA, CA 
Supervisor – Regulatory 
 
Cc:  Donald Lau, Case Manager 
 Mike Buonaguro 
 Intervernors in EB-2019-0037 


